

SAC meeting Minutes January 30th, 2024 – minutes prepared by Andrea Fader (Vice Principal) and edited by Angela Comeau.

<p>Attendees</p>	<p>Chair – Laura Hasting Parent Member – in absentia Parent Member – Kristen Hewlett School Admin – Angela Comeau Teacher – A. Opalka School Admin/Teacher – Andrea Fader Community Member -in absentia School member – In absentia Public-</p>
<p>Approval of Minutes from last meeting –November 21st, 2023</p> <p>Questions or concerns for the last meeting</p>	<p>Agenda approved by Suzanne Haslett Approved by –Kristen Hewlett</p>
<p>Business Arising from the meeting summary</p>	<p>Angela discussed a breakdown of the funds available and the possible suggestions for spending. Laura has requested it in writing and they will approve what they can.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> -Drums (1/2 the cost) -Gr. 4-6 trip to the Black Cultural Centre -Inside Mural -iPads for Mr. vanderMolen
<p>Operations</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> -Tiles in Andrea Fader’s room has been replaced. -rubber matting on the stairs has started but not yet completed. -The gym floor needs to be replaced but it is \$100 000 to do so. <p>SIP inspection: They recommended that the glass in the display cases in every classroom be replaced with plexiglass or equivalent for safety issues.</p>
<p>Principal Report</p>	<p>EDI (Early Development Instrument) -This is a report for primary students.</p> <p>Grade 6 Assessment results were given and our students scored very well compared to the Provincial numbers.</p> <p>SSP- The teachers met in their PLC groups and reported on Cycle 1 reflection and set goals for Cycle 2.</p> <p>Principal Report -Math Coach- The lower grades are receiving coaching with Dwayne Slodinek.</p> <p>-Artshine: lunch program for grades P-2 for the next 8 weeks. Unfortunately, two PrePrimary students signed up and attended</p>

	<p>today but they will not be continuing in the program as they are too young for this programming.</p> <p>-Volleyball tournament being organized with intramurals group through Mr. McDougall.</p> <p>-Drumworks- February 1st for each class in a ½ session. Our music teacher, Mrs. Haughian will be attending a session to learn from him.</p> <p>-Gaelic Culture is coming on February 12-16th</p> <p>-Author Visit on February 21st to meet with classes.</p> <p>UPCOMING:</p> <p>-School Streets Pilot Program: Forwarded it to Laurianne Falkwin to see if there is interest in applying.</p> <p>-Bell Change Proposal to cut our lunch program by 15 minutes to 1 hour. We haven't been approved, yet.</p> <p>-Mr. Wells attended training in Guys Work on Friday.</p> <p>NEW BUSINESS</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - We just purchased a new stove for our kitchen in the gym - Innovation Fund for \$15000- Laura will write the grant application for inclusive swings - Natural fence by Pre-primary garden and posts by the picnic tables - Local voice report- - BINGO February 22nd is being organized by Elaine Janson- Is there a visual board on big screen when the numbers get called for inclusive? - <p><u>Important Dates:</u> Check the SCT website for list of important dates</p>
Money/BUDGET	We currently have \$6710.09 in the SAC fund

Next Meeting	Feb. 27 th , April 9 th , May 14 th , and June 11th